27 May 2024

The Resident CABARITA NSW 2137

Dear Resident.

Construction works notification: Cabarita Park Playground accessibility improvements

As part of our commitment to provide a high-quality play environment for our growing community, Council is pleased to announce upcoming accessibility improvement works at Cabarita Park Playground.

Community feedback gathered in June–July 2023 was used to determine the proposed upgrades for the playground. Areas of the sand pit will be replaced with a rubber soft-fall surface to improve accessibility around the playground as part of our Let's all Play Strategy and to align with the NSW Government's Everyone Can Play Guidelines. Additional play items will also be installed.

Construction is expected to commence in June 2024 and is anticipated to be complete by August 2024, weather permitting. Generally, works will be carried out between 7am–5pm, Monday–Friday; however, there may be instances that require work to be undertaken outside of these hours.

More information about the project can be found at www.collaborate.canadabay.nsw.gov.au/cabarita-park-playground

If you have any enquiries about these works, please contact our Project Manager, Nick Brown, on 9911 6336.

Kind regards,

Mayor Michael Megna City of Canada Bay

Michael

T 02 9911 6555 E council@canadabay.nsw.gov.au www.canadabay.nsw.gov.au Canada Bay Civic Centre 1A Marlborough Street, Drummoyne 2047

Locked Bag 1470, Drummoyne 1470 ABN 79 130 029 350